
                  JUNE & JULY 2013  

                         Dear Pastors & Friends,                                                     
                                 NEW CONVERTS & FUTURE BAPTISMS 
      Spring is in full swing.  It is a time of new beginnings.  Like the new 
birth, all is made anew and eternal.  It is a blessing to see new believers 
start new lives and grow in the Lord.  We have families who have recently 
been saved and are receiving discipleship before baptism.  The new family 
are the first ones to be baptized since Bro. Juan Lopez was ordained into 
the ministry.  It is always a special memorable event that will never be 
forgotten.  We pray that many others will be saved. 
                                  ANNIVERSARY OF THE CHURCH 
     The next event at the church will be the 69th anniversary.  I know it will 
be a great day for all the members especially for Miss Juanita Montoya, 
who has been a member since 1947.  Her brother, Bro.Trinidad Montoya, 
was pastor from 1953 through 1998.  In 1998, he went to be with the Lord.  
What faithfulness of Miss Montoya, who has served the Lord since she was 
17 yrs old.                             HEALTH REPORT 
        I had my 2 month check-up.  The results were very good.  My right leg 
and arm are getting much better.  Praise the Lord.  I am now receiving Home 
Health Care and receiving Physical Therapy treatments with the goal of 
walking without my brace.  I am also, receiving Speech Therapy treatments 
in a facility in San Antonio.  We pray that everything goes very well. 
                              WORKS IN MEXICO & WORK REPORT 
       The church that we started in Chihuahua is doing very well.  Bro. Jesus 
Manuel Minjarez, a long time member, with help of other men of the church, 
are helping out.  Praise the Lord for faithful people in the church. 
        I am continuing teaching the Discipleship Class on Sat. mornings and 
the Young Adult Class in Sunday School and also, preaching once or twice a 
month.  I also give lessons to the Men’s Group sometimes.  Karin goes visiting 
with the ladies on Saturdays handing out gospel tracts witnessing door to 
door.  Pray that many will be reached through God’s word.  She also, helps 
out to play the piano. 
        Thank you for your faithful prayers and support for our ministry here 
in San Antonio, Tx.  
                                                           TED & KARIN JOHNSON  



         
         
                                       
 
                               
 
 
  


